MARCH NEWSLETTER

COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

The Community Association is arranging a trip to Hornsea Pottery and Windermere on Thursday, 6th June. The coach will leave the Village at 9 am, calling at Hornsea first and then going on to Windermere, returning home at 6 pm. The cost of a seat is £4 for adults and £3 for children 10 years and under. Would anyone interested please contact either Dilys Davies (MOLD 57225) or Lilian Roberts,

The A.G.M. of the Community Association will be held on Tuesday, 9th April at 7-30 pm in the Village Centre. This will be an open Meeting and a warm welcome is extended to all to attend.

BINGO

The next Bingo Session will be held on Tuesday, 26th March at 7-30 pm in the Village Centre. Come along and try your luck :

JUNIOR YOUTH CLUB

Our children need your help!

An interest has been expressed by many children who are not old enough to join the Senior Youth Club in having something similar for them.

We are looking for somebody preferably over 25 years of age who would like to run a Junior Club catering for children between the ages of 11 and 14. The post would be voluntary and a car driver is essential as there would be occasional area competitions to attend.

For further information please contact Peter or Margaret Wilkinson (MOLD 4312).

FRIDAY NIGHT INVITE

The Youth Club would be pleased to see any adult residents of Gwernymynydd at their meetings which are held most Friday evenings at the Junior School. You do not have to be a parent of any of the members to come along - all are welcome. Call in any time between 7 and 9-30 pm for a coffee or soft drink and meet the members and leaders.

At the world C.S.M. Collider of the Youth Civits Language weighted were

KNIT FOR AFRICA

Olive State 1. Could you knit a simple garment to be sent to remaine victims in africa ? Oxfam have produced a pattern which is easy to follow and can be made from any scraps of wool. Blankets and shawls are also needed. If you would like to help

please contact Vicki Seddon, 11, Heol-y-Wern. (MOLD 58573).

GWERNYMYNYDD FOOTBALL CLUB

As you may be aware, YOUR FOOTBALL CLUB were unable to provide any teams this season due to the lack of support in the Village.

The Club NEEDS helpers and organisers off the field, as well as players, in order to function properly. If you are interested in football and want to see the Club continue, PLEASE PLEASE come along to an open meeting on Sunday, March 31st at the Village Centre - 7-30 pm Kick-off:

We need PLAYERS

We need HELPERS

WE NEED YOU

YOUTH CLUB

At hite recent A.G.M. Officers of the Youth Club's Management Committee were elected :-

President - Councilor Gwilym Roberts

Chairman - Olive Sweetman

Vice-Chairman - Margaret Wilkinson

Secretary - Mair Williams

Asst. Secretary - Sue Bowe

Treasurer - Peter Wilkinson

Press Officer - Simon Vernon

Committee Member; eken Biggin who retired as Chairman due to pressure of work, was praised for his work for the Club during his years of office.

Leader Eddie Cornwall reported the regretted imminent departure of Assistant Leader Neville Roberts and said that a new assistant will be appointed soon.